
Dear Neighbors:

As we are now in the month of March, I'd like to provide an update on some of
the work that I’ve been doing at the Council and in the district. Public health is
one of my top priorities as City Councilor, and I’ve continued to work on this
front with the community regarding the coronavirus (COVID-19). I’ve also
continued to focus on public safety and making our government more
accessible for all. 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) Response  
With reports of the outbreak of the coronavirus in China and other countries,
many residents are concerned about its potential spread. The fear of the
coronavirus has unfortunately led to reports of discrimination against our
Chinese and Asian communities. We’ve also seen a sharp decline in business
for Chinatown restaurants and shops. As the City Councilor representing
Chinatown and the largest Asian community in Boston, I stand in support of
our Chinese and Asian communities during this time of need. 

I have been conducting outreach on the prevention of the coronavirus, and to
provide accurate and updated information to residents in English, Chinese,
and Spanish. I’ve set up coffee hours in various Chinatown housing



developments to talk with residents about their concerns, and distribute fact
sheets on the coronavirus provided by the Boston Public Health Commission in
Chinese (You can read more about our outreach work in Chinatown in the
Boston Globe here). Important precautions for preventing the virus include
washing your hands frequently, staying home if you are sick, and cover your
cough or sneeze. You can find the fact sheets on the coronavirus available
online in Chinese, Portuguese, Spanish, Vietnamese and English.  

Stray Voltage Working Session 
I held a working session on stray voltage issues that have been harmful to pets
in recent years. This is a continuation of the efforts to take short term and long
term steps to help reduce the likelihood of these incidents. Members of Mayor
Walsh’s Administration, the Department of Public Works Street Lighting
Division, Eversource Energy, Animal Control, and the MSPCA attended the
working session, and we continued the discussions on infrastructure
improvements for older electrical cabinets, coordination with the city and the
utility company, and pertinent educational information for pet owners.

The Dept. of Public Works indicated that there will be funding in the city’s
upcoming capital budget for a stray voltage assessment, as well as their
continued work with Eversource to address the issue. Eversource highlighted
that they have two vehicles that scan the streets for any issues, with a usual
response within 30 minutes. I will continue working with relevant stakeholders
on this issue. 

https://www.bostonglobe.com/2020/02/13/metro/boston-officials-reaching-out-elderly-chinatown-quell-coronavirus-fears-misinformation/
https://bphc.org/whatwedo/infectious-diseases/Infectious-Diseases-A-to-Z/Documents/Fact Sheet Languages/2019 novel coronavirus/Chinese.pdf
https://bphc.org/whatwedo/infectious-diseases/Infectious-Diseases-A-to-Z/Documents/Fact Sheet Languages/2019 novel coronavirus/Portuguese.pdf
https://bphc.org/whatwedo/infectious-diseases/Infectious-Diseases-A-to-Z/Documents/Fact Sheet Languages/2019 novel coronavirus/Spanish.pdf
https://bphc.org/whatwedo/infectious-diseases/Infectious-Diseases-A-to-Z/Documents/Fact Sheet Languages/2019 novel coronavirus/Vietnamese.pdf
https://bphc.org/whatwedo/infectious-diseases/Infectious-Diseases-A-to-Z/Documents/Fact Sheet Languages/2019 novel coronavirus/English.pdf


Recount Process
I filed a hearing order on the city’s electoral recount, which aims to be a
discussion on how we can improve the current recount process, and if there
can be an automatic recount if the margin of votes is under a certain threshold.
Currently, candidates requesting a recount need to collect 50 signatures in each
ward that they would like a recount on, while most cities and towns in
Massachusetts only require 10 signatures in each ward for a recount. Every
single vote counts, and we should have a recount process in place that is fair to
both the municipality and candidate when the margin of victory is close. You
can read more in the Boston Globe here.

https://www.bostonglobe.com/2020/02/13/metro/after-dramatic-recount-city-councilors-call-review-process/


Celebrating African American Veterans 
During Black History Month in February, and I introduced a resolution with
Councilor Lydia Edwards to recognize our African American veterans. African
Americans have played a significant role in our military history, despite facing
racial discrimination. From the Civil War to World War II to the present,
African American veterans served our country with bravery and sacrifice. This
resolution affirms the City Council’s support for our African American veterans,
and recognizes the contributions and sacrifices they have made for the City of
Boston. 



Community Events

It was an honor to join Sen. Nick
Collins, Rep. David Biele,

Councilors Michael Flaherty &
Frank Baker in sponsoring the
Census Job Fair at the Tierney

Center. Census jobs provide great



pay with training & flexible hours.
Everyone Counts in the 2020

Census!

I was proud to host youth
from Boston Asian Youth
Essential Service recently

at the Boston City
Council. We had an

informative discussion
about challenges &
solutions facing the
youth of Chinatown.

Thanks to Boston YES for
your programs that

empower Asian youth to
live healthy & productive

lives.

Honored to work closely with
South End residents, Friends of
the South End Library, Mayor

Walsh, city and state officials in
support of renovations to South
End Branch of the Boston Public
Library. It was great to attend the

opening recently & celebrate
literacy access for all. Our

libraries make our neighborhoods
strong. 

I enjoyed talking with these wonderful



Girl Scouts from South Boston
recently. These girls are actively

involved in our community:
volunteering & helping make this a
great neighborhood for our youth,

families & seniors. I’m proud of these
girls. South Boston works best when

we work together!

We proudly stand with the
Chinese community & reject fear
of the coronavirus. It’s important

to treat everyone with respect,
dignity & understanding. It was
an honor to join Councilors Wu,

Essaibi-George, Flaherty, Bok
Breadon & Quincy City Council

President Nina Liang in
supporting Chinese restaurants

workers at our community
brunch in China Pearl.



It was an honor to be a guest reader recently at the Winship Elementary
School in Brighton. Thank you to K-1 teacher Jennifer Hayes and all the
outstanding Winship teachers, paraprofessionals and staff who work hard to
provide an outstanding education to our students.

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Winship-Elementary-School/452881221517485?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARBzUVx-W4ek4svyuZnfuruQkweMEdXdR4nusfHYjawv-hXDVbYKuLbjlM_Cn31162gnptxoiRmi2CgN&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARArl6cXd_mj1XSxhUn_NoMeo3AKTo8tLQ5enCiVsDjiGzhz5IDadBVZO26BWykyUibWd1eC7IfjuCLd_dqZlgnZpQYJ0p3mVTIpeSU2fIbYRiBnmh9bkh2eoahjJpdd6DGRgTsN9u7O1yC8S1QUwOFu6GUkyTjeMYquwwVsP8426xCGJRiXa4U3rZc79h1p3ccZEVK7VfLsNwguOiVLLKsrzxqEwxZZpKUSbldgktaw3nkHFkgkagiGIqMsU1aMNG-NR2R_j--Jpv5-NiYsyt59tZ7CdzdDpGRHC5pqZ5bvcQTkIbqVUHiqS89T2Ic2SmN_rQJh6yxT3Vf3G4hFzuFG3w


It was great to visit youth & staff at the Ellis Memorial Early Education Center
recently. I had a lot of fun with the kids. Thank you for your efforts to engage,
educate & empower our children through programs, and your commitment to

closing the achievement gap for disadvantaged families. 

We had a fantastic Lunar
New Year celebration

sponsored by Tufts Medical
Center. Outstanding musical
performances by the Quincy
Elementary School, and lots

of fun activities!

I enjoyed being with volunteers from the Gate of Heaven Catholic Youth
Organization Basketball & Pere Marquette for the annual Free Throw Contest.

It was great to see so many South Boston youth participating. Thanks to the
volunteers, parents & sponsors for making this a fun day for kids in the

neighborhood.

If I can be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to contact my office



at 617-635-3203 or ed.flynn@boston.gov.

mailto:ed.flynn@boston.gov

